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Freedom of Information Request 

You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

“1.What are the regulations made under section 22(2) and/or section 26 of the Welsh

Language Act 1993 regarding the use of the Welsh language or party the Welsh

Language and English in court forms in Wales?

2.  Regarding the use of dual Welsh and English Court Forms downloadable from the

HMCTS website, why are there no forms also in Welsh and English published on the

Forms part of the Civil Procedure Rules site?

3. In courts in Wales, if there are forms available in both Welsh and English, are litigants

and claimants permitted to use the version of the court form that is printed in English, or

are they legally obliged to use the form printed in both Welsh and English as dual forms?”
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the department holds information that you have asked for and I am pleased to provide this to you. 

1.HMCTS’ Welsh Language Scheme paragraph 6.4 states that  “we are committed to ensuring that all materials directed at the public in Wales will be published and printed in a bilingual form where reasonably practicable, otherwise documents will be available in separate Welsh and English versions at the same time.”
http://www.justice.gov.uk/downloads/publications/corporate-reports/hmcts/2014/hmcts-welsh-language-scheme-2013-16.pdf
2. The Civil Procedure Rules (CPR) web page located at http://www.justice.gov.uk/courts/procedure-rules/civil currently provides a direct link to individual forms held on the HMCTS Formfinder site. 
When selecting a form the link then opens the HMCTS Formfinder page.
For example, clicking on form N1 provides a direct link to    http://hmctsformfinder.justice.gov.uk/HMCTS/GetForm.do?court_forms_id=338. Forms users can then choose to look at the English version of the form or can access the Welsh version by clicking on the tab named ‘Cymraeg’ in the top right hand corner of the page.

The HMCTS pages have recently been updated and revised and the Civil Procedure Rules web page is also currently being redesigned for inclusion within the Gov.uk website at the end of 2014. The links to individual forms on the Civil Procedure Rules web page will be removed and will be replaced with a list of Civil Procedure Rules forms and a link to the HMCTS Formfinder website.

This change will eradicate technical issues which arise with links to individual pages rather than a single entry point. 
3. Litigants and claimants are free to choose which version of a form they wish to use. They are permitted to use the Welsh version, the English version or the bilingual version.
You can also find more information by reading the full text of the Act (available at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/contents).
